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Thank you to Sue Mayfield for the 'Spring' photo on the Riesling Trail.  

 

 

  

 

Hello Member  

 

and welcome to our Spring E-News | Along the Riesling Trail ... 

 

 

Visit our website at http://rieslingtrail.com.au/ for up to date information of what's 

happening on the Riesling Trail and around the Clare Valley. 

 

https://mailchi.mp/df7a84dedc3a/the-riesling-trail-newsletter-4786046?e=cef2594c08
https://mailchi.mp/df7a84dedc3a/the-riesling-trail-newsletter-4786046?e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=53b6149c97&e=cef2594c08


 

From the Chairman 

 

 

  

From the Chairman 

July and August have been some of the busiest months ever for the Riesling Trail, going 

by our Traker readings and comments from local businesses, such as bike hire.  There 

are many people from Adelaide making trips to the Clare Valley and fitting in cycling 

along the Trail as part of their visit.  For July the numbers were over 10,000 – normally 

the sort of number we see in April and is around double what we normally have in mid-

winter.  So far this year we are nearly 20% above normal, compared with our usual 

increase year on year of 4%. 

 

The weather generally has been great for being outdoors and the only thing causing 

concern at this time of year is the odd swooping magpie.  I have seen many curious 

additions to helmets to try to deter them, from the usual cable ties, to camouflaging with 

branches to a photo of John Travolta. 

 

Plans are well advanced for widening Quarry Road bridge, from its current 1.5m to be 3m 

wide.  This will make it a lot safer and allow for two-way traffic.  Plans have been 

approved and construction of the new frame has started.  We are grateful to Greg Pulford 

Architects, Mace Engineering and Clare Metal Fabrications for their support with this 

project.  We are also very grateful to the SA Government, Office for Recreation, Sport & 

Racing, and to the Grosset Gaia Fund for their financial support.  Rest assured we will be 

keeping the same archway profile.  In fact, these sides will be cut off and fitted to the 



 

new bridge.  The bridge will be missing from the trail for possibly a couple of weeks to 

prepare for the new bridge.  This will include fitting the sides, sand blasting, repainting 

and adding new decking, similar to that used for the bridge just north of Auburn.  We will 

also be installing new guard rails.  This new bridge is expected to be in place later this 

year, if all goes well.  We will let trail users and related businesses know well in advance 

of when this closure will be. 

 

We have also installed a few more solar lights along the trail towards Wendouree 

Road.  These add to those we have already installed from the southern car park on 

Station Road up to Warenda Road.  They are not designed to light up the trail, but rather 

as a guide for trail users in the evening. 

 

Those travelling along the new section of the trail at Auburn will have noticed a lot of 

tree seedlings planted nearby to enhance this section of the trail.  A special thank you to 

Leonie Moore and her team with the Upper Wakefield Landcare group and to the Auburn 

Primary School children who helped with some of this planting. 

 

Enjoy the Riesling Trail. 

  

Allan Mayfield 

Chairman 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Work along the Riesling Trail 



 

Working B on the Riesling Trail next to the Turntable on East Terrace, Clare. 

Fifty young trees raised by Ian Roberts at Blyth were planted. 

Peter Wood, Allan Mayfield and Ian Roberts. 
 

  

 

Working B at the Watervale Station cutting olives ... then well deserved morning tea.  

 

  



 

Peter Wood and Tom Yeatman burning Olives along the Trail near Pinks Reserve. 

 

  

 

 

Construction of the new bridge for the Quarry Road crossing. Pictured: Trevor Mace, 

Steve Hadley and Allan Mayfield  

 

  



 

 

A few Race to the Rock riders rolling through Watervale along the Riesling Trail.  

 

  

 

 

Our Newest Business Friend  

 

 

Caltex Roadhouse Clare 

Owner: Veer Atwal 
35 Main North Road, Clare SA 5453 

P:  8842 2848 

https://www.caltex.com.au/ 

 

 
 

https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=90d0fe2ba1&e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=ab2560e3d2&e=cef2594c08


 

 

Our Business Partners' & Friends' 

Achievements, Awards and News  

 

 

  



 

 



  

  



  

 



 

Thank you to our Sponsors for their continued 

support of the Riesling Trail 
 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support of the Riesling Trail, 

it is very much appreciated. 

 

The Riesling Trail Committee 

 

 

 

Traker Readings 
 

  

 



 

Tax Deductible Donations are now easy to make  

 

 

We rely heavily on donations to maintain and improve the Riesling Trail. 

Individuals can claim their donations as a tax deduction if the funds are directed through 

the Australian Sports Foundation. 

 

Simply click on the link which will take you to the Riesling Trail website, Payment 

Options  Click here.  

This method of donating is mainly for Donors who do not have an ABN for tax purposes. 

 

Thank you for your support of the Riesling Trail, any donation is greatly appreciated. 

 

If you have a specific project you would like to see completed and can make a 

significant contribution towards it, please contact the committee to discuss your 

requirements."  

 

 

 

Contact Us 

 

Chairman, Allan Mayfield M: 0418 818 569 E: allan@asmayfield.com.au 

Vice Chairman, Mark Hill M: 0409 678 022 E: mlpjhill2@bigpond.com 

Treasurer, Peter Wood M: 0411 662 384 E: retepdoow@gmail.com 

 

Articles for the E-News, Website and Facebook to 

Monica Trengove M: 0417 803 386 

E: admin@rieslingtrail.com.au 

 

All correspondence to The Treasurer PO Box 637 Clare SA 5453 or 

E: admin@rieslingtrail.com.au 

https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=48a4c25904&e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=5a4e35dc8d&e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=f4f44da32a&e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=7b0ff69aac&e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=ddc0504543&e=cef2594c08
https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=fad6f559a7&e=cef2594c08


 

 

Thank you to our Business Partners 

  

 

This E-News was produced by Monica.Trengove  Marketing Sub-committee, Riesling Trail 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://rieslingtrail.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9c8bc6d6b2fe5096ea6e6398&id=3f64d57f5d&e=cef2594c08
mailto:monica.trengove@internode.on.net


 

Thank you to our Business Friends 
 

 

Bentley’s Hotel;   Brice Hill Country Lodge;  Calaby Real Estate;  Caltex Roadhouse Clare;   Clare Animal 

Health;   Clare Building Supplies;   Clare Family Dental;  Clare Medical Centre;   Clare Valley Cabins;   Clare 

Valley Tours;   Clare Valley Taxis;   Clare Valley Toyota;   ‘Clarrie Bruce’ Remedial Massage;   Clarevale 

Cottage B&B;  clos Clare;   Complete Wool Services;   CVBTA;    Geoff Brock M.P;   Jeanneret Wines;   Jim 

Barry Wines;    Knappstein Wines;    M.R. Electrix [SA];   Max Montgomery Pty Ltd;   MGA Insurance 

Brokers;   Mid North Motor Co;   Mid North Real Estate;    Molly’s Chase B&B;   Mount Horrocks 

Wines;   Pikes Wines;   Pink’s Mitre 10;  Ray White Clare Valley;   Riesling Trail & Clare Valley 

Cottages;   Riesling Studios;  Rising Sun Hotel;   Rohde’s Free Range Eggs;      St Helen’s Country 

Cottages;   Sussex Squire Wines;   Thorn Park by the Vines;  Watervale General Store.  

 

 

 

Thank you to our Honorary Business Friends 

 

Clare Valley Winemakers, Clare Quarry, MAIT Plumbing, SJM Carpentry Building Pty Ltd, 

Blue Goanna, Clare Signs & Design Centre, Smart Earthworks, Mace Engineering, 

Honeycomb Web Design, Crop Care, Clare Metal Fabrications, Mid North Pest & Weed 

Control Pty Ltd, Landmark Clare, Fox Tree Lopping & Tower Hire, Statewide Hydrojet, 

 

A special thank you to the Clare & Gilbert Valleys Council for printing of the Newsletter 

for distribution to Members who do not have email.  

 

 

 

 

Finally ... sincere thanks to you, as a Business or Individual Friend of the Riesling 

Trail for your continued support to upkeep and continually improve the Trail for 

users.  

... from the Riesling Trail Team 

 

   

 
 

 
 


